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(57) ABSTRACT 

A sticky element, comprising a sticky element having an 
insect-attracting color and an insect-attracting scent, the 
sticky element comprising suf?cient sticky qualities to cause 
an insect to become permanently attached to the sticky 
element when any portion of the insect contacts with the 
sticky element, the sticky element adaptable to being dis 
posed upon a surface. The surface may comprise a wrapping 
material, a ?ower pot cover, a ?ower pot, a ?oral 
arrangement, or other surface. When the sticky element is 
disposed on a wrapping material, the wrapping material is 
used to wrap a ?oral arrangement or decoratively cover a 
?ower pot. 

14 Claims, 4 Drawing Sheets 
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STICKY ELEMENT AND MATERIALS AND 
METHODS 

CROSS-REFERENCE TO RELATED 
APPLICATIONS 

This application is a continuation of US. Ser. No. 09/434, 
212, ?led Nov. 4, 1999 noW abandoned, Which is a continu 
ation of Ser. No. 09/009,994, ?led Jan. 21, 1998, now US. 
Pat. No. 6,003,285, issued Dec. 21, 1999, Which is a 
continuation of US. Ser. No. 08/586,043, ?led Jan. 16, 
1996, now US. Pat. No. 5,713,183, issued Feb. 3, 1998, 
Which is a continuation of ?led Jul. 29, 1994, now US. Pat. 
No. 5,517,802, issued May 21, 1996, Which is a continuation 
of Ser. No. 07/895,954, ?led Jun. 9, 1992, noW abandoned, 
Which is a continuation-in-part of Ser. No. 07/707,417, ?led 
May 28, 1991, noW abandoned. 

This invention relates to sticky elements upon Which 
insects adhere, and particularly, surfaces and materials hav 
ing a sticky element upon Which insect adhere, and methods 
of using same. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

FIG. 1 is a perspective vieW of the sheet of material of the 
present invention, showing the upper surface, the sticky 
element design being disposed thereon. 

FIG. 2 is a perspective vieW of a plurality of sheets of 
material constructed in accordance With the present inven 
tion forming a continuous roll of material. 

FIG. 3 is a perspective vieW of a plurality of sheets of 
material constructed in accordance With the present inven 
tion forming a continuous roll, shoWing one sheet of mate 
rial partially detached. 

FIG. 4 is a perspective vieW of a plurality of sheets of 
material constructed in accordance With the present inven 
tion forming a continuous roll of material disposed in a 
dispenser, shoWing one sheet of material partially detached. 

FIG. 5 is a perspective vieW of another embodiment of the 
sheet of material of the present invention, shoWing the upper 
surface, the sticky element being disposed upon the upper 
surface. 

FIG. 6 is a perspective vieW of another embodiment of the 
sheet of material of the present invention, shoWing the sticky 
element disposed on the upper surface of the sheet of 
material. 

FIG. 7 is a perspective vieW of the sheet of material of the 
present invention, shoWing the method of disposing a ?oWer 
pot on the sheet of material. 

FIG. 8 is a perspective vieW of the sheet of material of the 
present invention, shoWing the method of Wrapping the 
sheet of material about a ?oWer pot. 

FIG. 9 is a perspective vieW of the sheet of material of the 
present invention Wrapped about a ?oWer pot. 

FIG. 10 is a perspective vieW of the ?oWer pot utiliZed in 
the present invention, shoWing a sticky element disposed on 
the ?oWer pot. 

FIG. 11 is a perspective vieW of the sheet of material of 
the present invention, shoWing the sheet of material pre 
formed into the shape of a ?oWer pot cover, a sticky element 
disposed thereon. 

FIG. 12 is a perspective vieW of the method of the present 
invention, shoWing a ?oWer pot being disposed on a pre 
formed ?oWer pot cover molded from the sheet of material. 

FIG. 13 is a perspective vieW of a ?oWer pot covered by 
a pre-formed ?oWer pot cover molded from the sheet of 
material. 
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2 
FIG. 14 is a perspective vieW of a sheet of material of the 

present invention, shoWing a ?oral arrangement disposed on 
the sheet of material. 

FIG. 15 is a side vieW of the ?oral arrangement disposed 
on the sheet of material of FIG. 14. 

FIG. 16 is a perspective vieW of the ?oral arrangement 
being Wrapped. 

FIG. 17 is a perspective vieW of the ?oral arrangement 
Wrapped. 

FIG. 18 is a front plan representation of a sticky element 
being disposed on a surface. 

FIG. 19 is a front plan representation of a sticky element 
disposed on a surface. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED 
EMBODIMENTS 

One draWback of sending fresh ?oWers, a ?oral arrange 
ment (With or Without a container), or a potted plant is the 
tendency for insects to be present upon the fresh ?oWers, 
?oral arrangement, or potted plant. Not infrequently after 
one of the foregoing items has been received, insects craWl 
from it across the decorative Wrapping material Wrapped 
about the item, into the recipient’s home, of?ce, or hospital 
room. Obviously, this type of insect infestation is undesir 
able. 

The present invention contemplates a sticky element, 
Which is disposed upon a Wrapping material for Wrapping 
the above-de?ned items, including pre-formed ?oWer pot 
covers, the sticky element having suf?cient sticky properties 
to cause insects Which contact the sticky element to become 
permanently attached thereto. Such a sticky element has an 
insect-attracting color and an insect-attracting scent. The 
sticky element may comprise an insecticide as Well. 
The Wrapping material of the present invention has dis 

posed upon at least one surface of the Wrapping material the 
sticky element described herein. Therefore, When insects 
craWl from an item onto the Wrapping material of the 
claimed invention, the insects become attached to the sticky 
element on the Wrapping material, and therefore cannot 
infest the recipient’s home, of?ce, or hospital room. The 
sticky element prevents, or greatly reduces, the previously 
described undesirable disadvantages of receiving fresh 
?oWers, ?oral arrangements, or potted plants. 

The Embodiments of FIGS. 1—4 

Referring to FIG. 1, designated generally by the reference 
numeral 10 is a Wrapping material Which is constructed in 
accordance With the present invention. The Wrapping mate 
rial 10 comprises at least one sheet of material 12. The sheet 
of material 12 has an upper surface 14, a loWer surface 16, 
and an outer periphery 18 (an edge of Which is lifted for 
illustration purposes only). As shoWn in FIG. 1, the outer 
periphery 18 of the sheet of material 12 comprises a ?rst side 
20, a second side 22, a third side 24, and fourth side 26. A 
sticky element 28 is disposed on at least one surface of the 
sheet of material 12, as Will be described in further detail 
beloW. 

The sheet of material 12 is utiliZed to Wrap a ?oWer pot 
30a (FIG. 7). The term “?oWer pot” refers to any type of 
container used for holding a ?oral arrangement or a potted 
plant. The ?oWer pot 30a comprises an outer surface 32a and 
an inner surface 34a. 

The sheet of material 12 is also used to Wrap about a ?oral 
arrangement 36c (FIG. 14). “Floral arrangement” as used 
herein means cut fresh ?oWers, arti?cial ?oWers, other fresh 
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and/or arti?cial plants or other ?oral materials and may 
include other secondary plants and/or ornamentation Which 
add to the aesthetics of the overall ?oral arrangement 36c. 
The ?oral arrangement 36c comprises a bloom or foliage 
portion, also referred to herein as a top portion, 38c and a 
stem portion, also referred herein as a bottom portion 40c. 
HoWever, it Will be appreciated that the bloom or foliage 
portion 38c of ?oral arrangement 36c may consist of only a 
single bloom or only foliage (not shoWn). In the embodiment 
of FIG. 1, the sheet of material 12 is square. It Will be 
appreciated, hoWever, that any shape or siZe of sheet of 
material 12 may be used to Wrap a ?oWer pot 30a or a ?oral 
arrangement 36c as long as it is sufficiently siZed and shaped 
to Wrap and encompass the ?oWer pot 30a or ?oral arrange 
ment 36c. For example, the sheet of material 12 may also 
comprise other shapes, i.e., rectangular, round, oval, 
octagonal, asymmetrical, or the like. And multiple sheets of 
material 12 may be used. Moreover, When multiple sheets of 
material 12 are used in combination, the sheets of material 
12 need not be uniform in siZe or shape. Finally, it Will be 
appreciated that the sheet of material 12 shoWn in all 
embodiments herein is substantially ?at. 

The sheet of material 12 may be constructed of a single 
sheet of material 12 or a plurality of sheets of material 12. 
Any thickness of the sheet of material 12 may be utiliZed in 
accordance With the present invention as long as the sheet of 
material 12 may be Wrapped about at least a portion of a 
?oWer pot 30a or a ?oral arrangement 36c, as described 
herein. The sheet of material 12 has a thickness in a range 
of from about 1 mil to about 30 mils. Typically, the sheet of 
material 12 has a thickness in a range of from about 0.2 mil 
to about 30 mils. In a preferred embodiment, the sheet of 
material 12 is constructed from one sheet of man-made 
organic polymer ?lm having a thickness in a range of from 
about 0.5 mil to about 2.5 mils. 

The sheet of material 12 is constructed from any suitable 
material that is capable of being Wrapped about a ?oWer pot 
30a or ?oral arrangement 36c. Preferably, the Wrapping 
material 10 comprises paper (untreated or treated in any 
manner), cellophane, foil, man-made organic polymer ?lm, 
fabric (Woven or nonWoven or synthetic or natural), burlap, 
or combinations thereof. 

The term “man-made organic polymer ?lm” means a 
man-made resin such as a polypropylene as opposed to 
naturally occurring resins such as cellophane. A man-made 
organic polymer ?lm is relatively strong and not as subject 
to tearing (substantially non-tearable), as might be the case 
With paper or foil. The man-made organic polymer ?lm is a 
substantially linearly linked processed organic polymer ?lm 
and is a synthetic linear chain organic polymer Where the 
carbon atoms are substantially linearly linked. Such ?lms 
are synthetic polymers formed or synthesiZed from mono 
mers. Further, a relatively substantially linearly linked pro 
cessed organic polymer ?lm is virtually Waterproof Which 
may be desirable in many applications such as Wrapping a 
?oral arrangement. 

Additionally, a relatively thin ?lm of substantially linearly 
linked processed organic polymer does not substantially 
deteriorate in sunlight. Processed organic polymer ?lms 
having carbon atoms both linearly linked and cross linked, 
and some cross linked polymer ?lms, also may be suitable 
for use in the present invention provided such ?lms are 
substantially ?exible and can be made in a sheet-like format 
for Wrapping purposes consistent With the present invention. 
For example, one such man-made organic polymer ?lm is a 
polypropylene ?lm. 

The sheet of material 12 may vary in color. Further, the 
sheet of material 12 may consist of designs Which are 
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4 
printed, etched, and/or embossed thereon; in addition, the 
sheet of material 12 may have various colorings, coatings, 
?ocking and/or metallic ?nishes, or be characteriZed totally 
or partially by pearlescent, translucent, transparent, irides 
cent or the like, qualities. Each of the above-named char 
acteristics may occur alone or in combination. Moreover, 
each surface of the sheet of material 12 may vary in the 
combination of such characteristics. 

The sheet of material 12 has a Width 42 (FIG. 1) extending 
generally betWeen the ?rst side 20 and the second side 22, 
respectively, suf?ciently siZed Whereby the sheet of material 
12 can be Wrapped about and encompass a ?oral arrange 
ment 36c. The sheet of material 12 has a length 44 (FIG. 1) 
extending generally betWeen the third side 24 and the fourth 
side 26, respectively, sufficiently siZed Whereby the sheet of 
material 12 extends over a substantial portion of the ?oral 
arrangement 36c When the sheet of material 12 has been 
Wrapped about the ?oral arrangement 36c in accordance 
With the present invention, as described in detail beloW. 

The sheet of material 12 may be Wrapped about the ?oWer 
pot 30a to substantially Wrap and cover the ?oWer pot 30a 
in accordance With the present invention. The sheet of 
material 12 may also comprise a pre-formed ?oWer pot 
cover, as illustrated in FIG. 11. 

Referring noW to FIG. 1, the sticky element 28 is disposed 
upon the sheet of material 12, preferably on the upper 
surface 14 of the sheet of material 12. The sticky element 28 
substantially covers the upper surface 14 of the sheet of 
material 12. Alternatively, the sticky element 28 could be 
applied only to the loWer surface 16 of the sheet of material 
12, the sticky element 28 could be applied to both the upper 
surface 14 and the loWer surface 16 of the sheet of material 
12, or the sticky element 28 could be disposed upon only 
selected portions of the sheet of material 12, as described 
beloW. “Sticky element”, as used herein, means any 
adhesive, or any adhesive/cohesive combination, having 
sticky qualities (i.e., qualities of adhesion or adhesion/ 
cohesion, respectively) sufficient to cause the attachment an 
insect to the sticky element 28 When the insect contacts the 
sticky element 28. “Sticky qualities” means suf?cient 
adhesion, or adhesion/cohesion, respectively (adhesion 
When an adhesive is used; adhesion/cohesion When any 
adhesive/cohesive combination is used), to cause the per 
manent attachment of an insect to the sheet of material 12 
Whenever an insect contacts, in any manner, the sticky 
element 28. Since the sticky element 28 may comprise either 
an adhesive or an adhesive/cohesive combination, it Will be 
appreciated that both adhesives and cohesives are knoWn in 
the art, and both are commercially available. For example, 
a preferred sticky element 28 (an adhesive) is available from 
Whitmire Research Laboratories, Inc., St. Louis, M0. 

The sticky element 28 may also comprise an antimicrobial 
agent. “Antimicrobial Agent,” as used herein, means an 
agent possessing antifungal and/or antibacterial and/or 
knoWn antimicrobial properties. A complete disclosure of 
such antimicrobial agents is contained Within US. Ser. No. 
07/538,293, ?led Jun. 14, 1990, entitled Antimicrobial 
Materials and Methods Which is hereby incorporated by 
reference into the present application. 
The sticky element 28 comprises a liquid, a gas, a solid, 

a semi-solid, or any combination thereof. The sticky element 
28 may be disposed upon a surface of the sheet of material 
28 by spraying, painting, brushing, lacquering, immersing a 
surface of the sheet of material 12 in the sticky element 28, 
exposing a surface of the sheet of material 12 to sticky 
element-containing gas, rubbing the sticky element 28 
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thereupon, or any combination thereof. In a preferred 
embodiment, the sticky element 28 is contained Within an 
aerosol or pump spray container, and the sticky element 28 
is sprayed upon a surface of the sheet of material 12. 

The sticky element 28 may be disposed upon a surface of 
the sheet of material 12 during the process of manufacturing 
the sheet of material 12, or immediately after the sheet of 
material 12 has been manufactured, by any method 
described herein. Alternatively, the sticky element 28 may 
be disposed upon the sheet of material 12 just prior to the use 
of the sheet of material 12 to Wrap a ?oral arrangement 36c, 
or to decoratively cover a ?oWer pot 30a. 

The sticky element 28 is disposed on a surface 46, for 
example, doors (one such door shoWn in FIGS. 18—19), 
Walls, ceilings, tables, trays, counter tops, ?oors, WindoWs, 
lights, light ?xtures, furniture, appliances, any other suitable 
surfaces, or any combination thereof. The surface 46 may 
also comprise a ?oWer pot 30a, or a ?oral arrangement 36c. 
Further, the surface 46 may comprise a ?oWer pot cover 
formed from a sheet of material 12, a Wrapping material 10 
comprising a sheet of material 12 used to Wrap a ?oral 
arrangement 36c, or any combination thereof. 

Preferably, the sticky element 28 comprises an insect 
attracting color. That is, the sticky element 28 comprises one 
or more colors, to attract insects. Ink, dye, pigment, or any 
combination thereof can be mixed With the sticky element 
28, to create a colored sticky element 28. “Color” as de?ned 
herein means any color, combination of colors, mixture of 
colors, no color, or any combination thereof. Examples of 
such colors include blue, purple, green, yelloW, red, orange, 
pink, colorless, White, black, gray broWn, or any combina 
tion thereof. The above de?ned colors may be utiliZed alone, 
or in any combination. 

The colored sticky element 28 may also comprise a “spot” 
or a tab attached to the sheet of material 12. Such a spot or 
tab designates an edge of the sheet of material 12, so that 
When a sheet of material 12 is removed from a surface or 
from being Wrapped about an item (a ?oral arrangement 
36c) an operator can easily identify the outer periphery 18 of 
the sheet of material 12 by the spot or tab, and thus lift the 
outer periphery 18 of the sheet of material 12 at the spot or 
tab, to remove the sheet of material 12 from a surface of an 
item. 

The sticky element 28 further comprises, in a preferred 
embodiment, an insect attracting scent. “Insect attracting 
scents” as used herein means any scent or combination of 
scents that are knoWn to attract insects. Examples of such 
scents include ?oWers, plants (such as fruits and vegetables), 
foods (for example, breads, cereals, candies), grasses, food 
condiments (such as honey, sugar, salt), herbs, spices, 
Woods, roots, and the like. Such scents are knoWn in the art, 
and are commercially available. 
An insecticide may also be mixed With the sticky element 

28. It Will be appreciated that insecticides are also Well 
knoWn in the art, and commercially available. 

The sticky element 28 is disposed upon at least one 
surface of the sheet of material 12. Any thickness of the 
sticky element 28 may be disposed upon a surface of the 
sheet of material 12 in accordance With the present invention 
as long as the sticky element 28 functions as described 
herein. The sticky element 28, When disposed upon the sheet 
of material 12, has a thickness in a range from about 1 mil 
to about 30 mils. Typically, the sticky element 28 has a 
thickness in a range of from about 0.2 mil to about 30 mils. 
In a preferred embodiment, the sticky element 28 is disposed 
upon one surface of the sheet of material 12 comprising 
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6 
man-made organic polymer ?lm, the adhesive having a 
thickness in a range of from about 0.5 mil to about 2.5 mils. 
The sticky element 28 may comprise at least a portion of 

the decoration on the sheet of material 12. That is, any 
geometric, nongeometric, asymmetrical, or fanciful design 
(“design” as used herein means “decoration”) on the sheet of 
material 12 may comprise, at least in part, a sticky element 
28. The sticky element 28, When disposed upon the sheet of 
material 12, may comprise a non-geometric, asymmetrical 
or fanciful design, or a portion of a design, such as ?oWers, 
lace, hearts, ribbons, slogans, logos, and/or any series of 
letters and/or numbers, and the like (not shoWn), or any 
geometric form, for example, triangles, rectangles, 
octagonals, or the square, illustrated in FIG. 1 (the foregoing 
designs hereinafter collectively referred to as “spot” or 
“spots” of sticky element 28). 

It Will be appreciated, hoWever, that the sticky element 28 
may comprise one “spot” of sticky element 28, or a plurality 
of “spots” of sticky element 28, spread substantially over at 
least the upper surface 14 of the sheet of material 12, as long 
as the plurality of spots of sticky elements 28 create a 
continuous area of sticky element 28 near the entire outer 
periphery 18 of the sheet of material 12, in order to prevent 
any craWling insects from avoiding contact With the sticky 
element 28. 
A release sheet 48 may also be applied to the sticky 

element 28 after it is disposed on a surface of the sheet of 
material 12, to protect the sticky qualities of the sticky 
element 28. One such release sheet 48 is shoWn in FIG. 4. 
The release sheet 48 has an upper surface 50, a loWer surface 
52, and an outer periphery 54. 
The Wrapping material 10 may comprise separate sheets 

of material 12 (not shoWn), or the Wrapping material 10 may 
comprise a plurality of sheets of material 12 connected 
together to form a roll 56, as shoWn in FIGS. 2—4. 
Preferably, the plurality of sheets of material 12 in the roll 
56 are detachable by perforations 21, as illustrated in FIG. 
3. Such a roll 56 permits one sheet of material 12 to be 
WithdraWn from the roll 56 (one sheet of material 12 shoWn 
partially detached, for illustration purposes only), the sheet 
of material 12 being severed from the roll 56. Alternatively, 
the roll 56 may simply be formed as a continuous roll 56 of 
Wrapping material 10 Without perforations, Wherein a plu 
rality of sheets of material 12 may be WithdraWn from the 
roll 56 by unrolling a portion of the Wrapping material 10 
from the roll 56, and using a separate cutting element (not 
shoWn) to sever the unrolled portion of the Wrapping mate 
rial 10 from the roll 56 to form the sheet of material 12 (FIG. 
4). The roll 56 may also be contained Within a dispenser 58, 
as illustrated in FIG. 4. When the roll 56 is disposed in the 
dispenser 58, a portion of the Wrapping material 10 is again 
unrolled, and a serrated cutting edge (not shoWn) contained 
Within the dispenser 58, or a separate cutting element (not 
shoWn) severs the unrolled portion of the Wrapping material 
10 from the roll 56 to form a sheet of material 12. Any 
number of sheets of material 12 may form the roll 56 as long 
as it is possible to WithdraW at least one sheet of material 12 
from the roll 56 as described herein. Arelease sheet 48 may 
cover a surface of a single sheet of material 12, or all of the 
Wrapping material 10 contained Within the roll 56, as shoWn 
in FIG. 4. It Will be appreciated that the release sheet 48 
covers a surface of the sheet of material 12 having sticky 
elements 28 thereon to protect the sticky qualities of the 
sticky elements 28, and When a sheet of material 12 is 
severed from the roll 56, the release sheet 48 is simulta 
neously also severed from the roll 56. The release sheet 48 
is releasably removed from the sheet of material 12 (shoWn 



US 6,418,699 B1 
7 

for illustration purposes only) before the sheet of material 12 
is disposed upon a ?oWer pot 30a or Wrapped about a ?oral 
arrangement 36c. 

The Embodiment and Method of FIGS. 5—9 

FIGS. 5—9 illustrate another embodiment and method of 
use of the present invention. The sheet of material 12a used 
in this method is constructed exactly the same as the sheet 
of material 12 shoWn in FIG. 1, except that the sticky 
element 28a is shoWn being disposed thereon in FIG. 5. 

After the sheet of material 12a is WithdraWn and detached 
from the roll 56 (not shoWn) by any means described herein, 
an operator disposes the sheet of material 12a on a relatively 
horiZontal surface (not shoWn), the loWer surface 16a of the 
sheet of material 12a contacting the horiZontal surface. 
Next, the operator disposes the sticky element 28a upon the 
upper surface 14a of the sheet of material 12a, by any means 
described herein (for example, spraying the sticky element 
28a thereon, as shoWn in FIG. 5), Wherein the sticky element 
28a substantially covers the upper surface 14a of the sheet 
of material 12a (FIG. 6). As shoWn in FIG. 7, a ?oWer pot 
30a is then provided, and the operator disposes the ?oWer 
pot 30a on the upper surface 14a of the sheet of material 
12a, and upon the sticky element 28a. As shoWn in FIGS. 8 
and 9, the sheet of material 12a is then Wrapped around the 
?oWer pot 30a by being formed and molded upWard around 
the ?oWer pot 30a by the operator, the upper surface 14a and 
the sticky element 28a thereon contacting the outer surface 
32a of the ?oWer pot 30a, Whereby the sheet of material 12a 
formed about the ?oWer pot 30a and the sheet of material 
12a substantially surrounds and covers the ?oWer pot 30a, 
Wherein said sticky element 28a on a surface of the sheet of 
material 12a effectively causes a permanent attachment of 
an insect thereto When any portion of the insect contacts the 
sticky element 28a. It Will be appreciated, hoWever, that the 
sheet of material 12a may be pre-formed, by hand or by any 
means knoWn in the art, before the sheet of material 12a is 
disposed about the ?oWer pot 30a. Therefore, alternatively, 
the ?oWer pot 30a may be inserted into a pre-formed ?oWer 
pot cover constructed from the sheet of material 12a, the 
pre-formed ?oWer pot cover substantially surrounding and 
covering the ?oWer pot 30a, as previously described. 

The Embodiment and Method of FIGS. 10—13 

In an alternative embodiment shoWn in FIGS. 10—13, a 
?oWer pot 30b having a sticky element 28b disposed thereon 
is provided. The sticky element 28b is disposed, by any 
method described herein, on the outer surface 32b of a 
?oWer pot 30b. A sheet of material 12b as shoWn in FIG. 11 
and, Which is constructed exactly the same as the sheet of 
material 12 shoWn in FIG. 1, is also provided. The sticky 
element 28b is disposed by any method described herein on 
the upper surface 14b of the sheet of material 12b, Which is 
preformed into a ?oWer pot cover 60. The sticky element 
28b can be covered by a release sheet (not shoWn), the 
release sheet being removed by the operator prior to the 
pre-formed ?oWer pot cover 60 being disposed about the 
?oWer pot 30b. The operator disposes the pre-formed ?oWer 
pot cover 60 on a relatively horiZontal surface (not shoWn). 
The operator then takes the ?oWer pot 30b and inserts the 
?oWer pot 30b into an opening 62 provided in the pre 
formed ?oWer pot cover 60 to receive the ?oWer pot 30b, the 
upper surface 14b of the sheet of material 12b and the sticky 
element 28b thereon adjacent to and contactingly engaging 
the outer surface 32b of the ?oWer pot 30b and the sticky 
element 28b thereon, the sheet of material 12b substantially 
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8 
surrounding and covering the outer surface 32b of the ?oWer 
pot 30b, Wherein the sticky elements 28b on the ?oWer pot 
30b and the ?oWer pot cover 60, respectively, effectively 
cause a permanent attachment of an insect thereto When any 
portion of the insect contacts the sticky elements 12b. 

In an alternative embodiment, the ?oWer pot 30b has a 
sticky element 28b disposed thereon (FIG. 10), and the 
?oWer pot 30b is substantially Wrapped by a sheet of 
material 12b (not shoWn) having no sticky element 28b 
thereon. The ?oWer pot 30b is Wrapped by any method 
described herein. 

When the sheet of material 12b covers the ?oWer pot 30b 
in the previously described methods, any insect craWling 
from the ?oWer pot 30b contacts either the sticky element 
28b disposed on the outer surface 32b of the ?oWer pot 30b, 
or the sticky element 28b disposed on the upper surface 14b 
of the sheet of material 12b, and becomes permanently 
adhered thereto. 

It Will also be appreciated that a ?oral arrangement, such 
as the ?oral arrangement 36c may also have a sticky element 
28 disposed thereon by any method described herein, and be 
Wrapped by a sheet of material 12 having a sticky element 
28 on a surface thereof, the sticky element 28 on, for 
instance, the upper surface 14 of the sheet of material 12 at 
least partially contacting the sticky element 28 on the ?oral 
arrangement 36c by any method described herein, the sheet 
of material 12 substantially Wrapping and encompassing the 
?oral arrangement 36c Wherein any insect Which contacts 
either the sticky element 28 on the ?oral arrangement 36c or 
the sticky element 28 on the sheet of material 12 becomes 
permanently adhered to either or both sticky elements 28. 
Similarly, it Will be appreciated that a surface, for example, 
a ?oral arrangement 36c, or any other surface described 
herein, having a sticky element 28 thereon, may be Wrapped 
and/or substantially covered by any method described herein 
by a sheet of material 12 Which has no sticky element 28 
thereon. 

The Embodiment and Method of FIGS. 14—17 

FIGS. 14—17 illustrate another method of use of the 
present invention. The sheet of material 12c, Which is 
constructed exactly the same as the sheet of material 12 
shoWn in FIG. 1, is provided. An operator disposes the sheet 
of material 12c on a relatively horiZontal surface (not 
shoWn), the loWer surface 16c of the sheet of material 12c 
contacting the surface, and the upper surface 14c of the sheet 
of material 12c substantially covered by the sticky element 
28c. Next, the operator disposes a ?oral arrangement 36c on 
the upper surface 14c of the sheet of material 12c and the 
sticky element 28c thereon, preferably near the center of the 
sheet of material 12c. As shoWn in FIG. 14, the portion of 
the ?oral arrangement 36c not touching the sheet of material 
12c is the top portion 38c, and the portion of the ?oral 
arrangement touching the sheet of material 12c is the bottom 
portion 40c of the ?oral arrangement 36c. Referring to 
FIGS. 15—17, the sheet of material 12c is then Wrapped 
about the ?oral arrangement 36c by the operator, the opera 
tor overlapping a portion of the sheet of material 12c over 
another portion of the sheet of material 12c. That is, for 
example, the operator places the second side 22c of the sheet 
of material 12c over the top portion 38c of the ?oral 
arrangement 36c, the bottom portion 40c of the ?oral 
arrangement 36c lying against and contacting the sheet of 
material 12c, then the operator places the ?rst side 20c of the 
sheet of material 12c over the second side 22c of the sheet 
of material 12c, the ?rst side overlapping portions of the 
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sheet of material 12c by contacting the sticky element 28c 
thereon on the overlapping portion of the sheet of material 
12c (near the second side 22c) With a corresponding adjacent 
portion of the sheet of material 12c (near the ?rst side 20c), 
Wherein both the top portion 38c and the bottom portion 40c 
of the ?oral arrangement 36c are substantially encompassed 
by the sheet of material 12c, and Wherein the sticky element 
28c on the sheet of material 12c contacts both itself and 
portions of the ?oral arrangement 36c to substantially 
encompass and surround a substantial portion of the ?oral 
arrangement 36c. It Will be appreciated that the sticky 
qualities of the sticky element 28c Will cause insects Which 
contact the sticky element 28c to become permanently 
attached thereto. 

The Embodiment and Method of FIGS. 18—19 

In a ?nal alternative method of use, as illustrated in FIGS. 
18—19, the sticky element 28d may be disposed on any 
surface 46 de?ned herein, one such surface 46 (a door) 
shoWn in FIGS. 18—19. The sticky element 28d may be 
disposed (by any method described herein) on such surface 
46, to substantially cover the surface 46 and to cause insects 
Which contact the sticky element 28a' to become perma 
nently attached thereto. 

Changes may be made in the embodiments of the inven 
tion described herein or in parts or elements of the embodi 
ments described herein or in the steps or in the sequences of 
steps of the methods described herein Without departing 
from the spirit and scope of the invention as de?ned in the 
folloWing claims. 
What is claimed is: 
1. A method of disposing a ?oWer pot cover on a ?oWer 

pot, comprising: 
providing a ?oWer pot cover suitable for disposing on a 

?oWer pot, the ?oWer pot cover formed from a sheet of 
material having an upper surface, a loWer surface, and 
an outer periphery, the ?oWer pot cover having a sticky 
element disposed upon a surface thereof, the sticky 
element having an insect-attracting color and an insect 
attracting scent, the sticky element comprising suf? 
cient sticky qualities to cause an insect to become 
permanently attached to the sticky element When any 
portion of the insect comes into contact With the sticky 
element; 

providing a ?oWer pot; and 
inserting the ?oWer pot into the ?oWer pot cover, Wherein 

the ?oWer pot contacts the surface of the ?oWer pot 
cover having the sticky element thereon, the ?oWer pot 
cover substantially surrounding and covering an outer 
surface of the ?oWer pot, and Wherein said sticky 
element on the surface of the ?oWer pot cover effec 
tively causes a permanent attachment of an insect 
thereto When any portion of the insect contacts the 
sticky element. 

2. The method of claim 1, Wherein, in the step of provid 
ing a ?oWer pot cover, the sheet of material from Which the 
?oWer pot cover is formed is selected from the group 
consisting of paper, foil, man-made organic polymer ?lm, 
cellophane, fabric, burlap, and any combination thereof. 

3. A method of disposing a sheet of material on a ?oWer 
pot, comprising the steps of: 

providing a sheet of material having an upper surface, a 
loWer surface and an outer periphery; 

providing a sticky element having an element selected 
from the group consisting of a scent, an insecticide and 
any combination thereof; 
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providing a ?oWer pot having an outer surface; 
Wrapping the sheet of material about the outer surface of 

the ?oWer pot, the sheet of material substantially sur 
rounding and covering the outer surface of the ?oWer 
pot, thereby forming a Wrapping material; 

disposing the sticky element on at least a portion of the 
Wrapping material; and 

positioning at least a portion of the Wrapping material 
such that the sticky element thereon is eXposed. 

4. The method of claim 3 Wherein, in the step of providing 
a sheet of material, the sheet of material is selected from the 
group consisting of paper, cellophane, foil, man-made 
organic polymer ?lm, fabric, burlap, and any combination 
thereof. 

5. The method of claim 3 Wherein, in the step of providing 
a sheet of material, the sheet of material further comprises 
a scent. 

6. The method of claim 3 Wherein, in the step of providing 
a sheet of material, the sheet of material further comprises 
a color. 

7. The method of claim 3 Wherein, in the step of providing 
a sheet of material, the sheet of material further comprises 
an insecticide. 

8. The method of claim 3 Wherein, in the step of providing 
a sticky element, the sticky element further comprises an 
adhesive. 

9. A method of disposing a sheet of material on a ?oWer 
pot, comprising the steps of: 

providing a sheet of material having an upper surface, a 
loWer surface and an outer periphery; 

providing a sticky element having an element selected 
from the group consisting of a scent, an insecticide and 
any combination thereof; 

providing a ?oWer pot having an outer surface; 
Wrapping the sheet of material about the outer surface of 

the ?oWer pot, the sheet of material substantially sur 
rounding and covering the outer surface of the ?oWer 
pot, at least a portion of the sheet of material having a 
tab attached thereto; 

disposing the sticky element on at least a portion of the 
tab; and 

positioning the tab such that the sticky element thereon is 
eXposed. 

10. The method of claim 9 Wherein, in the step of 
providing a sheet of material, the sheet of material is 
selected from the group consisting of paper, cellophane, foil, 
polymer ?lm, fabric, burlap, and any combination thereof. 

11. A method of disposing a sheet of material on a ?oWer 
pot, comprising the steps of: 

providing a sheet of material having an upper surface, a 
loWer surface and an outer periphery; 

providing a sticky element having an element selected 
from the group consisting of a scent, an insecticide and 
any combination thereof; 

providing a ?oWer pot having an outer surface; 
Wrapping the sheet of material about the outer surface of 

the ?oWer pot, the sheet of material substantially sur 
rounding and covering the outer surface of the ?oWer 
pot, thereby forming a Wrapping material; 

disposing the sticky element on at least a portion of the 
Wrapping material; and 

positioning at least a portion of the Wrapping material 
such that the sticky element thereon is eXposed. 

12. The method of claim 11 Wherein, in the step of 
providing a sheet of material, the sheet of material is 
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selected from the group consisting of paper, cellophane, foil, rounding and covering the outer surface of the ?oWer 
man-made organic polymer ?lm, fabric, burlap, and any pot, at least a portion of the sheet of material having a 
combination thereof. tab attached thereto; 

13. Amethod of disposing a sheet of material on a ?oWer disposing the Sticky element on at least a portion of the 
pot, comprising the steps of: 5 tab and 

providing a sheet of material having an upper surface, a , 
loWer surface and an outer periphery; 

providing a sticky element having an element selected 
from the group consisting of a scent, an insecticide and 
any combination thereof; 

positioning the tab such that the sticky element thereon is 
eXposed. 

14. The method of claim 13 Wherein, in the step of 
10 providing a sheet of material, the sheet of material is 

selected from the group consisting of paper, cellophane, foil, 
Providing a ?ower P0t having an Outer Surface; polymer ?lm, fabric, burlap, and any combination thereof. 
Wrapping the sheet of material about the outer surface of 

the flower pot, the sheet of material substantially sur- * * * * * 


